NASHVILLE TOWN PARK COMMISSION THURSDAY, JANUARY 21, 2021

Commission Members present by remote access via Zoom: President Alisha Gredy, Member Anna Hofstetter and Member Mark Shields. Also in attendance by remote access: Administration Manager Phyllis Carr and MS Consultant Dax Norton.

COMMISSION BUSINESS

1) CALL TO ORDER

Meeting called to order by President Gredy at 3:47 pm.

2) ROLL CALL

The roll was called by President Gredy.

3) ELECTION OF OFFICERS

Member Shields made a motion for Alisha Gredy to be elected President. Member Hofstetter seconded the motion. With no other nominations, the motion unanimously carried.

Member Hofstetter made a motion for Alexis Caudell to be elected Vice-President. President Gredy seconded the motion. With no other nominations, the motion unanimously carried.

4) APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

Member Shields made a motion to approve the minutes from the 11-19-2020 meeting as presented. Member Hofstetter seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried.

5) DISCUSSION OF BENCH UPDATE

Administration Manager Carr advised the two benches that were stored have been delivered to the new owners and the remaining two yellow benches have been placed at the Town Park. She will have the plaques placed on the two remaining benches.

President Gredy advised she sent photos to Administration Manager Carr of benches that need some repair. Administration Manager Carr advised she has sent Utility Tech Dennis Fox to see what he can do to repair the benches.

President Gredy advised she sent information to Administration Manager Carr about people interested in sponsoring a bench. The Commission discussed doing some other type of sponsoring idea instead of the benches. Member Hofstetter asked about placing a sign at the Town Park. Member Shields stated he would check with Eagle Manufacturing to see what the cost of a sign would be. He will let the Commission know at the next meeting.

MS Consultant Norton advised the Commission should continue pursuing the LWCF Grant. A 5-year master plan needs to be developed before pursuing.

Member Shields and Administration Manager Carr advised the Commission that the Tree Board discussed planting another tree at the park. There is a small tree that is dead and could be

TOWN PARK COMMISSION MEETING JANUARY 21, 2021

replaced. They also addressed the flower beds are in bad shape and need to be attended to. Administration Manager Carr advised the Tree Board that members of the Town Park Commission have weeded the flower beds throughout the summer. Discussion of Members being on a rotation schedule to help maintain the flower beds. The Commission may want to think of other plants that could be planted in the beds.

Member Shields advised the Tree Board may plant the tree at the Town Park as their Arbor Day event. They are also discussing planting a tree in memory of all the Essential Workers during the COVID-19 pandemic at the EMS station.

6) OTHER BUSINESS

No other business to discuss.

The next Town Park Commission meeting will be held on Thursday, February 18, 2021 at 3:30 p.m.

ADJOURNMENT

Member Hofstetter moved to adjourn the meeting. Member Shields seconded the motion. President Gredy adjourned the meeting at 4:19 p.m.

The audio recording made at the Nashville Town Park Commission meeting on 01-21-2021 is retained in the Office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

President Alisha Gredy

Date